WEST HERTFORDSHIRE PRIMARY CARE TRUST

NOTES OF MEETING ON PBC BUDGETS FOR 2008/09 23 MAY 2008
Present 

Alan Pond

Mary McMinn

Margaret Stockham

Ian Isaac

Peter Bodden

Andrew Parker

1. Introduction

Alan explained that the purpose of the meeting was to review the results of the budget allocation calculations against the draft expenditure plans.  This was necessary because following the updating of practice list sizes the fair share funding of each PBC group was materially different from that included in previous reports to the PCT Board.

This created a problem in that by continuing to apply a cap of 7.5% in the funding growth for any PBC group, with the balance being deposited with the SHA, 2 PBC groups were due to make large deposits, but at the same time had a projected shortfall on their budgets.

This made no sense and therefore alternative options for agreeing the deposits of individual PBC Groups needed to be considered.  The PCT had put together a report on funding, forecast expenditure and 4 options for calculating the deposit for each PBC Group.  This paper had been sent to PBC groups the day before and all present confirmed that they had received it.

After going thorough the background, each of the options was discussed.  
2. Option 1 
This option continued with the original principles agreed by the PCT Board and would require 2 PBC groups to make financial savings at the same time as making deposits.  This option was presented as the baseline, but was rejected as being unreasonable.

3. Option 2 

This option continued with a deposit of £9.6m in total with PBC groups contributing pro-rata to their gross budget.  This excluded The Red House which was only receiving the minimum 6.5% uplift.  This approach would take St Albans and Harpenden’s growth to below 6.5% and 3 PBC groups would be making deposits and having to make financial savings.  This option was therefore rejected as being unreasonable.
4. Option 3 

This option continued with a deposit of £9.6m with each PBC group depositing the difference between its budget allocation and the draft forecast expenditure.  This would leave each PBC group in financial balance, but the deposits would be heavily skewed, with Watcom depositing almost 50% of the total.

This option effectively negated the in-year move towards fair shares by matching budget allocations to forecast expenditure.  It would limit the flexibility otherwise available to some PBC groups and Watcom were particularly concerned at the risk of overspending on acute services and the need to hold a contingency reserve.

This option, whist feasible, was not attractive.

5. Option 4
This option set aside the deposit of £9.6m giving each PBC group their gross budget allocation derived from the move towards fair shares.  Each PBC group would need to review the draft expenditure estimates provided by the PCT and their own commissioning plans, to assess for themselves their likely expenditure in 2008/09.  It would then be for each PBC group to confirm to the PCT the amount of any deposit that they would wish to make. 

This option gave maximum flexibility to PBC groups and was the preferred option.

6. Next Steps
In discussion, the following points were noted:

a) There was a risk that any underspend in 2008/09 would be lost to the PCT and therefore the PBC group that generated it.  The aim of making deposits with the SHA was to protect funding that was not required in 2008/09

b) Future allocation increases are expected to be lower than they have been in recent years.  It was therefore likely that future expenditure growth would exceed future funding growth.  Over the next 5 year the PCT had estimated this impact to be at least £6.5m or almost 1% of the current budget.  On this basis the minimum recommended deposit was suggested to be £6-7m.

c) PBC groups would be moved the rest of the way to fair shares in 2009/10.  Funding growth to the NHS in 2009/10 was around 5.5%, but individual PCT allocations would not be known until late summer.  West Herts PCT was over-funded compared to other PCTs and could receive less than this 5.5%.

d) The SHA believes that PCTs may struggle to spend the funds they have and will ask to increase their deposits.  If West Herts PCT sought to reduce its deposit now, the SHA is likely to accept this and may agree to take higher deposits from other PCTs.  If we then wanted to increase the deposit again, the SHA might not have the flexibility to take it.  It is therefore advantageous to maintain the current level of deposit with the SHA, but if necessary seek to reduce this during the year.

e) The PCT would be happy to continuously review the deposits made by individual PBC groups and amend these during the year.  However, it may be more difficult to accept an increased deposit from a PBC group if this is not matched by a reduction elsewhere.

Having agreed that option 4 was preferred, it was agreed that each PBC group would undertake its expenditure assessment and confirm the size of any deposit it wished to make by 30th June.

To support this David Hodson would provide the detailed supporting acute activity.  It should be noted that this activity had been split by PBC group pro-rata to the split in the 2007 calendar year.  An adjustment to this had been made to reapportion the expected benefit of CATS introduced during 2007 by St Albans and Harpenden and Hertsmere PBC groups.   
Alan Pond

Director of Finance
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